
 

  
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

  
                        

Colorado Hunter Jumper Foundation 
2024 Annual Report 

Colorado Hunter Jumper Foundation (CHJF) is pleased  to report that 2023 was another successful year. We 
continued to offer educational scholarships,  provide achievement opportunities, and provide emergency financial 
support to individuals and families in the Colorado Hunter Jumper Community.  

The work of CHJF is funded entirely by donations. We continued to receive donations for the victims of the 
Hidden Pines Fire.  Our  Silent Auction at the Colorado Hunter Jumper Association (CHJA) Awards Banquet was  held  in 
January. Under the leadership of Sarah Watson $6400.00 was raised for Scholarships. We also received $4000.00  from 
CHJA  for the CHJA Spirit of Excellence Scholarships. Gold Crest Sport Horses, owned by Jenny Alsberg,  made us the 
beneficiary of the 2024 Charity Challenge Horse Show, resulting in a donation of $2480.00. Mountain King Ranch 
donated $1000.0 to support Equitation Education. CHJF greatly appreciates all of our donors! 

Due to the generous donations noted above, we were  provided $1240.00 in additional support to the Hidden 
Pines Fire Victims, donate $600.00 to Rosie’s Ranch for helmets, awarded $14,000. in scholarships  and provided 
equitation education at the CHJA Member Benefits Clinic.  

The 2023 Kris McConnell Award, given to a CHJA Member for outstanding service to a charitable organization 
was presented to Christine Remy for her work at  The Right Step. The  2024 Barb Arkin Award, given to the Junior 
CHJA member with the highest score on the Horsemanship Challenge written test at Medal Finals, went to  Amelia 
Parsons.   

Scholarships were awarded to six  CHJA members.  
Laney Aereola Tuttle received $3000.00 to study Biology and Spanish at Colorado Mesa University. 
Lauren Caldwell received $1000.00 to continue her Environmental Studies major at University Colorado. 
Rory Huck received $3000.00 to study Data Science and Mathematics at University of Redlands 
Abigail Maron received $3000.00 to study Nursing at University of Colorado 
Halley Moak received $1000.00 to continue her Equine Studies major at Midway University. 
Abigail Tibbits received $3000.00 to study Agricultural Science and Communications at the University of  
Tennessee.  Congratulations to all of these deserving students! 

CHJF Officers, Board Members, and Fundraising Chair for 2024 were: 
  Val Williams, President 
  Rebecca Johnson, Vice President 
  Carol O’Meara, Secretary/Treasurer 
  Syd Ayers, Board Member 
  Kris Nixon, Board Member 
  Sarah Watson, Fund Raising Chair 
 
    CHJF 2024 Financial Summary 
 
Income:   $14, 291.02 
 
Expenses: $14, 942.64 
 
 


